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President Peggy Jones welcomed everyone and acknowledged the guests.  The meeting was called to order.  There were 60 certified members, 2 interns, 11 students, and 8 guests in attendance.  
Jeff McKee introduced the speaker, Paul Johnson with Texas A&M Forest Service, and his topic was “Pruning Less is More!”
The October 17, 2013 meeting minutes were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report:  Cindy Waechter reported that there was over $14,000 in our operating account.  She encouraged members to turn in their Volunteer Hours and pay the $20 dues for 2014, and to turn in any receipts for reimbursement as soon as possible.  Cindy thanked all that worked on the raffle at the Guadalupe County Fair since they made $396.
On the back of the agenda Cindy had the GCMG’s 2014 budget.

Jeff McKee gave the line-up of upcoming speakers:

December
Christmas Social

January 
Mark Fanick, “Fruit Trees”

February
Andy Chidster, The Natural Gardener, manufacturer of Lady Bug Products


March

Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”
New Business

Class 25 had their graduation ceremony.  Bob Teweles said that all of the 18 students graduated, and 9 certified.  Those that graduated were:  Lillian Augustus, Janette Barrow, Marvin Borth, Joyce Briscoe, Laurie Brunell, Welta Burris, Kimberly Darrough, Jeri Duncan, Jon G. Elia, Lisa Foss, Ivonne Hernandez, John Lewicki, Adriana Loya, Cynthia Lyssy, Janet Magee, Katy McLean, Maria Montalvo, and Ruby Peeples.  

Bob Teweles thanked all those that helped him with the class.  The two assistant coordinators were Cindy Waechter and Dave Elder.  The presenters were Cindy Waechter, Dave Elder, Clara Mae Marcotte, Deedy Wright, Jim Johnson, Liz Romero and Bob Davis.

Bob thanked the propagation helpers, Terri Virost, Betty Hughes, Debbie Elia, Treva Hicks, and Sandy Foss.

Bob also thanked the test graders, Patti Zgbay, Cindy Martin, Mary Stylbo, and Patricia Watkins.

The following were recognized as being newly certified Master Gardeners and received their certificates, and membership cards:  Lillian Augustus, Joyce Briscoe, Welta Burris, Kimberly Darrough, John Lewicki, Cynthia Lyssy, Janet Magee, Maria Montalvo, and Ruby Peeples.
Nominating Committee:  Pat Schultze read the slate of officers for 2014:
Bob Teweles, President

Open, President Elect 
Peggy Jones, Past President
Ellen Laubhan, Vice President-Programs
Cindy Waechter, Treasurer

Pat Schultze, Secretary
Bob Davis made a motion to elect Bob Teweles as President.  Motion carried.
Dave Elder made a motion to elect Ellen Laubhan as Vice-President-Programs.  Motion carried.

Gail Johnson made a motion to elect Pat Schultze as Secretary.  Motion carried. 

Randy Rye made a motion to elect Cindy Waechter as Treasurer.  Motion carried.

The other officers are:

Open, Volunteer Chairman

Dave Elder, Publication Chairman

Penny Wallace, Education Chairman

Open, Master Gardener Training Chairman
Annual Awards Recognition Program – Annual Awards Recognition Program – Cindy Waechter recommended GCMG institute an Annual Awards Service Recognition Program using Master Gardener Service Pins for 3, 5, 10, 15, 20 and 25 years of service.  Initially, GCMG would recognize members by awarding the appropriate pin for the highest yearly milestone the certified member has achieved.  GCMG would also recognize volunteers reporting over 100 hours each year with special pins.  Cindy recommended the annual recognition be held at the February meeting each year.  
Committee Reports
George Ammermann Fund – Peggy Jones said that the George Ammermann Fund monies will be used to purchase and donate horticulture/gardening related books to the County’s various public libraries in Seguin, Marion and Schertz on an annual basis.  The books that Peggy took to the libraries were recommended by the Junior Master Gardener Program.  George’s family was made aware of this, and was pleased.
Awards Received at the Texas Master Gardener Conference – Peggy Jones said that the award that GCMG received was on display at the meeting.  GCMG won 1st place for a Medium Large organization in Education. (The 3-day workshop was entitled “Starting School Projects - from the Ground Up”.  This was held in July 2012.  We taught teachers and youth leaders how to incorporate a youth gardening program in their school curriculum.  How to make science, math, literature and nutrition come alive in a new method.  How to support and enhance school curriculum.  How to help children excel in leadership, community service and agricultural heritage.  Teachers were shown how to get a garden started.  Square Foot Gardening, Soil and Compost 101.  Building raised beds.  Making garden plans.  ABC’s of Cooking with Vegetables.  Plant Propagation, Nature Crafts and of most importance lesson plans that work. This includes communicating and coordinating with School Districts.  We brought in a TAMU Curriculum Specialist to discuss how all this works with the education requirements of Texas Essential Knowledge and Skills (TEKS) and State of Texas Assessments of Academic Readiness (STAAR).

Other awards were for Master Gardener Specialist Training:

Bob Davis, Firewise; Jose Antonio Contreras, Firewise; Jim Johnson, Irrigation Specialist

Cindy Waechter, EarthKind Specialist; Dave Elder, EarthKind Specialist, and Soil and Compost Specialist.  The members that are specialists for GCMG’s will be honored at the Christmas Social.
Volunteer Committee Chair – Carol had sign-up sheets for the Christmas Social that will be held on Sunday, December 15 at the Texas Agricultural Education and Heritage Center (The Red Barn) starting at 5:00 p.m.  Texas Lutheran Youth Choir will perform around 5:30 p.m.  Johnny’s Bar-B-Que will cater the meal for $7 per person.  Members are encouraged to bring an appetizer or dessert.
Guadalupe County Community Garden – Dale Odvody said that GCMG’s have donated 5,545 pounds of produce from the garden this year and distributed to Randolph Area Christian Assistance Program and to Immaculate Conception Church in Marion.
Dale said that many improvements have been made to the garden such as the new 15’x20’ pavilion, cover for the green house, electricity, fans, etc.  The Corrections Office sent many helpers to the garden.  Schulz Nursery in Marion has helped by letting GCMG’s buy plants and broken fertilizer bags at cost.

A dedication ceremony will be held on Friday, November 22 at 11:00 a.m. at the Community Gardens.  If raining, the ceremony will be held inside the Commissioner’s Office.

San Antonio Stock Show and Rodeo

Dale Odvody reported on the stock show and rodeo and said that many helpers are needed, either on set-up and tear down, bringing plants in and planting, driving the van, etc.  Construction set up will start on January 21.  Dale will be sending more information to the members by email.  If members are planning to work, they will need to sign a 
“San Antonio Livestock Exposition, Inc., Release and Indemnification Agreement, and have it notarized (Kim Luensmann at the AgriLife Extension Service is a notary).
Refreshments:  Treva Hicks thanked all for bringing refreshments; Ellen Laubhan and Randy Rye, Betty Hughes, Liz Romero, Bob Davis and Beth Zies.  Treva will need help with future meetings by setting up the chairs.
Treva also had sign-up sheets to bring appetizers and desserts to the Christmas Social.  Carol Calentine was taking up money for the Christmas Social, $7 per person for a catered meal.  Also, Cynthia Lyssy is in charge of the raffle for the Christmas Social, and needs items for the raffle.

Speakers Bureau:  Treva Hicks said that no talks were given this month.  She asked that if members gave a talk, to please let her know.
Publicity:  Elaine McIntyre needs members’ articles for the newsletter on or before November 26.  If members have recipes to share, Elaine will include in the newsletter.
Announcements:
AgriLife Extension Building - Travis Franke gave a report on what will happen to the AgriLife Extension Building.  The Commissioner’s will decide next Tuesday on whether they will remodel the building, or build a new building on property they own.  County Commission, Larry Jones, attended the meeting, and was surprised by how many were in attendance.
Native Plant Society – Penny Wallace reported that on February 22, 2014, the Native Plant Society will have a seminar in Schertz at the Schertz Civic Center.  The title of the seminar is “Attracting Butterflies, Hummingbirds, and Song Birds to Your Yard.”  There will be great speakers; Craig Hensley, Mark Klym, Ann Mallard, and Kelly Conrad Bender.  For more information, contact Penny, or any other member of Native Plant Society.
GCMG Seminars – Preparing Your Spring Vegetable Garden – Bob Teweles announced that GCMG’s will be holding two seminars on Saturday, January 18, 2014, from 9:00 a.m. to noon, in Schertz at the Guadalupe County Annex Courtroom with Deedy Wright, and at Mary B. Erskine School Cafeteria with Clara Mae Marcotte.  The cost of the advance tickets are $15 and $20 on the day of the event.  Bob said that 18 people had signed up to help with this event, and he will be giving them a call.
Volunteer Recognition Program:  Cindy Waechter said that to participate in the November drawing, members had to report at least 5 volunteer hours to Dale Odvody by October 31.  Out of the 16 members that entered, five names were drawn.  The first drawn was Joyce Friesenhahn, and she won a $20 gift certificate to Schulz Nursery.  The other four that will also be eligible for the $150 at the end of the year drawing were:  Marvin Taylor, Denise Bonds, Guadalupe Rodriguez, and Cynthia Winkelman.  
Mary Stylbo won $27 in the raffle.  Harold Burris won a $10 gift certificate to Maldonado’s.
Adjournment.  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:27 p.m.   
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